viii.  New Patient Enrollment Policy and Procedure (General)
This policy provides the outline for a procedure to follow for new patient enrollment.
A patient can enroll through the office’s software program online, by calling or by physically coming into the office.
If patient enrolls online, they will be asked through the EHR to “agree” to terms and conditions of Patient Agreement.  Once the patient physically comes into the office, they will be asked to manually read, review and sign the Patient Agreement, Notice of Privacy Practices, Communication Consent.  If the patient is of Medicare age, they will need to sign the Contract for Services Provided to Medicare Beneficiaries.
If a patient enrolls through the office’s software, within 24 hours (during weekdays) or first thing Monday (during weekend), a call will be made to patient welcoming them to the practice and offering any assistance with questions.  If they enroll while physically in the office, or via phone, the following will be conveyed to the new patient in person.
The call/discussion will consist of staff asking patient to request any medical records from previous PCP and have them sent to our office.  Kindly make sure they have loaded their medical information into the EHR to the best of their ability. Let them know the physician will review the old records once they arrive in the office and correlate the health history with what the patient has loaded into the chart.  Once the physician had finished reviewing the old records, let the patient know we will be calling to schedule a 60 minute initial visit.  A complete physical/wellness exam may also be done during this visit if needed or it may be used to review chronic, new acute issues.
Regardless of the method of enrollment, depending on the software program, there may either be automated or office-generated “welcome” communications that are sent to the patient at the time enrollment is completed online.
